Fall 2003

September 25th
Semi-Annual Neighborhood
Meeting

October 26
Fall Festival and Halloween
Costume Contest

December 7th
Winter Art Fair

Johnny Baker - He’s our Man!

by Shannon Dalton and Judy Whalen

Good news! Kick-off for our security patrol by an off-
duty Dallas Police officer began September 1. Watch for
our lead officer, Johnny Baker. We think he is terrific
and know you’ll agree.

The Forest Hills Security Program began a program consisting of
random four hour patrols, on varied days of the week, by uniformed
police officers in Dallas Police squad cars. Valuable hours of crime
prevention at a reasonable cost.

We've had great response, but still need more participants to ensure
an effective program. Your contribution will make an impact in improv-
ing the neighborhood’s safety and security. If you have not signed up
or received your update
report and registration in
the last few weeks from
your block captain,
please call one of the fol-
lowing neighbors. Thank
you for making a differ-
ence!

SIGN UP NOW!
Send your quarterly check made out

to Forest Hills Security Program in

the amount of $60 ($20 x 3 months).
Mail to: Shannon Dalton, 8138 San
Benito Way, Dallas, TX 75218.

Johnny Baker contined on page 4




8138 San Fernando Way*

8147 San Fernando Way

8200 San Fernando Way*

8230 San Fernando Way
8255 San Fernando Way
8334 San Fernando Way
8335 San Fernando Way

8375 San Fernando Way*

8427 San Fernando Way
8432 San Fernando Way

8462 San Fernando Way*

8508 San Fernando Way
8509 San Fernando Way

8231 Forest Hills Blvd.
8311 Forest Hills Blvd.
8319 Forest Hills Blvd.*
8334 Forest Hills Blvd.
8335 Forest Hills Blvd.

Harry H. Morgan

The Recognized
Real Estate Expert
and Sales Leader
in Forest Hills

Forest Hills Home Sales

8415 Forest Hills Blvd.
8530 Forest Hills Blvd.
8538 Forest Hills Blvd.
8566 Forest Hills Blvd.

1417 San Rafael Drive
1425 San Rafael Drive
1430 San Rafael Drive
1457 San Rafael Drive
1465 San Rafael Drive*
1523 San Rafael Drive*
1623 San Rafael Drive

8107 Santa Clara Drive
8139 Santa Clara Drive
8144 Santa Clara Drive
8184 Santa Clara Drive
8215 Santa Clara Drive*

8238 Santa Clara Drive
8342 Santa Clara Drive
8358 Santa Clara Drive
8417 Santa Clara Drive
8439 Santa Clara Drive
8447 Santa Clara Drive
8515 Santa Clara Drive
8522 Santa Clara Drive

8155 San Benito Way
8170 San Benito Way+*
8185 San Benito Way
8223 San Benito Way
8259 San Benito Way
8310 San Benito Way
8327 San Benito Way
8346 San Benito Way

and present owners of these Forest Hills homes.”

972.380.7707

8400 San Benito Way
8457 San Benito Way

8131 San Leandro Drive*
8154 San Leandro Drive
8179 San Leandro Drive
8184 San Leandro Drive -
8185 San Leandro Drive
8319 San Leandro Drive
8358 San Leandro Drive
8372 San Leandro Drive

8154 San Cristobal Drive
8230 San Cristobal Drive*
8369 San Cristobal Drive

1719 Corday Street
8508 Groveland Drive

*Property sold more than once

“With sincere appreciation for the support and patronage from the past

eLLen TeRRY

REALTORS »

Harry H. Morgan
Ellen Terry, Realtors

-

I regret to share with you that Susan Farb recently elected to resign as Forest
Hills Association President. Susan stepped into this role last year on short
notice and pulled a board together quickly. She and her team worked hard
at managing an untold amount of details and resources to bring you another
great year of neighborhood activity. Unfortunately, citing health reasons,
she has chosen to step down. I wanted to take a moment to say thank you to
her and pledge that the board members and residents will honor her hard

work by carrying her momentum forward and building upon it this coming

year. Susan Farb

As Interim President, I am helping wrap up the year and making the preparations to ensure a smooth
transition to the new board, whom you will elect in our Fall meeting on Thursday, September 25th at
Sanger Elementary, 7:00 PM. Please contact me by September 15th if you are interested in volunteering
for the 2004 board or being on a committee. Home: 214-327-3751 or msdalton@swbell.net.

(\Best regards,

Shannon Dalton, Interim President / Planning and Zoning Committee
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Forest Hills Neighborhood Association

Semi-Annual Meeting
Thursday, September 25, 7:00 p.m., Alex Sanger Auditorrium

Neighborhood board elections
Security patrol update

First annual home tour
Beautification update

( Service League volunteers

Agenda:
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Johnny Baker contined

Security Program Committee
Shannon Dalton 214.327.3751
Gae Benson 214.319.9071

Linda Rothstein 214.324.4492

Judy Whalen 214.324.2720

Perhaps by now you have seen our main
Officer, Johnny Baker and his team patrolling
our neighborhood. He comes experienced. : &
And he has roots in Forest Hills! This was the % » s I Y —
ex-Marine’s first beat for 5 years after graduat- ' : %
ing from The Academy in 1990! He went on to
be an uncover officer from 1996-1998. Since
then he has been working out of our Northeast
Station as a Tactical Officer (SWAT). He also
has another very special connection on Forest
Hills Blvd with neighbor, Bertha Hodges.
Johnny and his wife, Winter’s two year old son,
Cade is under her loving watch and care.

Sergeant Rod Dillon and Lieutenant David Brown will be working with Johnny. Sgt Dillon heads up The Extended
Neighborhood Patrol for Dallas and Lt Brown is the Administrative Lieutenant at our Northeast Sub Station. Be sure to giv(
them a welcome wave as they drive by!

Arboretum Offers Exchange to Forest Hills

by David Payne

The Arboretum has offered the Forest Hill Homeowners Association use of their facilities in exchange
for volunteer hours. This would include the new visitors center, as well as the Camp House, where we have had the

general meeting in the past.

The new program will be administered through the Volunteer Manager, Charlotte Morrison at 214.515.6509. Call, tell
her you are a Forest Hills resident and would like to contribute to the FHA program, and help the FHA earn free

meeting space. Depending on if we use the Camp House or the new Rosine Hall, the Arboretum will require between
120 and 160 hours.

Volunteer activities at the Arboretum range from garden guides, docents, greeter, information booth attendant, parking

lot help, special events, tram driver (w/training), gift shop help, front office help, and more. Planting and gardening

needs are generally taken care by their full time staff. You can choose which of these activities to help with, and they

will help you with scheduling a mutually convenient time to volunteer. Shifts are generally four hours, but other ( )

arrangements are available.

c

Get with the Spirit! The Winter Art Fair

Auction Contributions Welcomed

Join the White Rock Preschool PTA as it continues to help build improvements at
Sanger Elementary as well as building a relationship with the neighborhood school. g
By making a contribution to the Winter Art and Antique Fair’s Silent Auction on
December 6, 2003 you could very well get as good as you give.

As plans are being made for their annual holiday season fund raiser, the PTA is contact-
ing neighborhood businesses to get them involved by donating goods or services for the Silent Auction to be held the
day of the event. In past years artist’s wares have been donated to the Silent Auction and helped boost the Art Fair’s
income by more than $1000. Organizers for the Silent Auction, are looking forward to an even larger contribution to
Sanger with the help and support from area retailers and businesses as well. Single items, gift certificates, selected
services, themed baskets or a collection of items are all popular sellers and provide a great opportunity for your
neighborhood school to improve its facilities and materials. ‘

Likewise, participation in this year’s Winter Art and Antique Fair can be a great opportunity for your business to gain
some publicity along the way. With your business name or product in the auction showcase, you will gain recognition
in our community as well as the gratification that comes with giving back to our community. Last year’s attendance
numbers approached 800, and this year even more people are expected to drop in and shop with new attractions planned
and a more varied list of products to choose from at the Fair. So, get with the holiday spirit as well as the community
spirit. To be included in the Winter Art and Antique Fair Silent Auction, contact Laura Rosenthal at 214-321-3969.

Sunday, October 26th

will be held at the home of
Mark and Alise Platt
8547 Santa Clara
3-5 pm

Games and prizes for best Halloween costumes!
Call 320-8822 to volunteer!

Ooooh, the Goblins and Witches are coming!

Forest Hills Annual Fall Festival




Alex Sanger

by Max Hardesty

Alex Sanger is pleased to announce their new PTA president for this year, Lynne
Albright. She will be heading the-school’'s major fund raising project, the Winter
Art Fair and Auction, which will be held on December 7th.
offered will be wrapping paper, magazines, candy, and handy home supplies

Among the items

)

Auction items to donate?
Call Lynne Albright -
214-328-3806

including pot warmers and other items for winter and spring gifts or use around
the home. September is membership month and members of the community are welcome to join the PTA. Please plan

to attend the silent auction in October in the auditorium.

Alex Sanger Elementary School began classes on August 18 with 480 students, 26 teachers, and 14 Special Needs
teachers. There will be three Pre-K classes which will begin on August 25th, one all day class, and two half-day classes.

There is a class of special needs students and behavioral needs students. All students are neighborhood students; there
are no students bussed in. School buses transport students who must cross dangerous streets. The school location is

also a transfer stop for middle and high schools.

John Torres hired as full-time Crime Prevention Specialist

for FRI Weed and Seed

by Vicki Martin

Through a special grant from the Department of
Justice, the Ferguson Road Initiative (FRI) Weed and
Seed is excited to announce the hiring of John Torres as
our new community Crime Prevention Specialist. John
will serve as Chairman of the FRI Public Safety Task
Force where he will be directly involved in initiating new
and enhancing existing CrimeWatch organizations within
the FRI community. Additionally, he will conduct Volun-
teers in Patrol (VIP) training, security surveys, H.E.A.T.
(Help End Auto Theft) registration, and will be overseeing
programs to reduce drug demand and promote safety,
especially among our “at-risk” youth. He will be a liaison
for our community with the Dallas Police Department and
will work closely with our Interactive Community Policing
(ICP) officers.

His excellent credentials include fifteen years as a
patrol officer in West Texas, including 3° years as the
DARE (Drug Abuse Resistance Education) officer.
During his award winning tenure in Randall County, John
taught a 17-week curriculum to fifth-grade students while
younger students received information in their class-
room. Fritch Elementary School was one of 15 Texas
schools nationally recognized as a Drug Free School. In
1995, John was awarded this honor from President Bill
Clinton at a Washington D.C. presentation. Shortly
afterwards, he was presented the “Outstanding Leader-
ship Award for Law Enforcement” by the Texas Education
Agency Texans’ War on Drugs.” As the only winner of
this award, John received a standing ovation at the

¢

meeting. Is it any wonder that we’re so enthusiastic about
having John as our community PreventionSpecialist?

John says, “| am thrilled to be here and part of this
organization.” He’s now asking FRI residents for help in
securing the donation of a vehicle from a local car dealer-
ship to be used in conjunction with his crime prevention
activities. This vehicle would be used as a high-profile
unit to promote crime prevention activities such as school
safety fairs, neighborhood/apartment CrimeWatch meet-
ings, National Night Out, area parades, Litter Clean Up
Events, educational and informational type programs and
events that will promote the Ferguson Road Initiative
mission; to transform the Ferguson Road corridor into a
safe, beautiful, prosperous and proud community.” If you
know of a dealership or have contacts that might help in
this endeavor, please let us know. Contact John at

jrtorres@fergusonroad.org or 469-879-6220.

John's office will eventually be housed in the FRI Police
Kiosk, located in the newly rehabilitated building at 7303
Ferguson Road. Dale and Stella Schenk, owners of this
newly restored facility, are to be commended for their civic
mindedness as they have generously contributed space

for the FRI Police Kiosk. Presently, the Schenks are (

awaiting their Certificate of Occupancy. Once the CO
permit is received, the FRI Police Kiosk will open and a
community celebration scheduled. Please join with me in
welcoming John Torres as the newest member of the
Ferguson Road Initiative crime-fighting team!

Who does what when?

by Peter Hajek

C

Summer has once again taken a toll on our
neighborhood’s plants. We’ve lost a few more
of the trees planted 3 years ago and will replace
those this fall. The irrigation system is an
ongoing battle to keep up and running. Unfor-
tunately, it’s sometimes hard to tell if it’s
working until too late for that particular tree.

Please let me know if you suspect a problem.

We all wish the medians looked consistently
manicured and picked up. Here’s the deal. The
city contracts with an outside firm to cut and
edge the medians on an as needed basis. They
are not responsible for brush or trash removal.
Tree limbs and dead trees are only the city’s

Crickets on sale now for McCutcheon Concert

responsibility to the extent that they pose a
traffic risk or public hazard. The FHA must
hire any other tree work or cleanup at its own
expense. Thanks to dues and contributions
we’re willing and able to pay for the work. The
Beautification Committee(me) tries to keep
sprinklers working, trees and beds maintained,
and deal with new plantings or projects. The
irritating stuff, like trash and random stuff in
the medians and along the curbs, sort of festers
until and unless someone cares enough to deal
with it. My point is, it’s everyone’s job to do
the little things. We basically get the neighbor-

hood we deserve. Thank you.

Benefiting White Rock Lake Saturday, October 18, Trammell Crow Visitor
Education Pavilion at the Dallas Arboretum

by Martha Withers

Love White Rock Lake? Join us Saturday, October 18 for a fantastic evening of music, food, and fun benefiting White Rock Lake Park.

Honorary co-chairs for the event are Mary and Mike Poss, Nita and Pete Sessions.

For the Love of the Lake, a volunteer organization whose mission is preserving and enhancing “our” lake as an urban oasis, hosts the
fourth annual benefit concert at the brand new Trammell Crow Visitor Education Pavilion at the Dallas Arboretum. Tickets for the event

— dinner, drinks, parking, and concert included — are just $50.

Accomplished musician and folksinger John McCutcheon returns to entertain and enchant us
with his captivating music, stories, and songs. Various restaurants and caterers offer guests “A
Little Taste of Dallas” before the concert begins, with delicious desserts and coffee served at
intermission. And before the party begins, you can enjoy the fall beauty of the Arboretum. It
will be a festive and fun evening for a terrific cause — White Rock Lake!

IT’S TIME TO BUY TICKETS!

October is just around the corner, so purchase your tickets now for the best seating. To reserve
your seats, mail a CHECK to:

(\ Yor the Love of the Lake

PMB 281

381 Casa Linda Plaza

Dallas TX 75218

OR Purchase with a CREDIT CARD on our Website: www.whiterocklake.org via PayPal
service. (Please add $2 per ticket to cover PayPal’s transaction fee.) SEE YOU THERE!
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Judy Whalen wants us to know about this service which can be found on the
Web at: http://www.dallascityhall.com/dallas/eng/html/

home_chemical_collection_day.html. ( -3 (
, ,

Dallas residents have two options for home chemical waste disposal: drop-off
service at the Home Chemical Collection Center (HC3) or any Home Chemi-

cal Collection event provided by the Dallas Area Household Hazardous LAKEWOOD CUSTOM CABINETRY
Waste Network. Both services are free to Dallas residents.
D. MICHAEL MAJOR

20 YEAR FOREST HILLS RESIDENT

Please bring a driver’s license and a recent utility bill stub to prove residency.

HOME CHEMICAL COLLECTION CENTER, 214-553-1765, 11234 Plano Road, Dallas, Texas 75243, Mapsco 28-A '

8702 Garland Rd. Dallas,Texas 75218 214-328-7589
Directions: The HC3 is located at 11234 Plano Road, one mile north of IH-635 (LBJ Freeway). The facility is the first _ 214-388-4639 8050-C FORNEY ROAD
building past the railroad tracks (heading north on Plano Road) on the east side of Plano Road. The building is easily 214-327-4098 DALLAS, TEXAS 75227

identifiable by its white color and bright turquoise trim.
Hours of Operation:

- Tuesday: 9 a.m. —7:30 p.m. - Wednesday: 8:30 a.m. — 5 p.m.
- Thursday: 8:30 a.m. — 5 p.m. - Second Saturday of each month: 9 a.m. — 3 p.m. E
Effective June 1, 2002, the HC3 will also be open the fourth Saturday of every month: 9 a.m. — 3 p.m. o
HOME CHEMICAL COLLECTION EVENTS, For infor about collections events, call (214) 553-1765. 0
ITEMS ACCEPTED AT HC3 AND COLLECTION EVENTS INCLUDE: 8
- Pool and yard chemicals - Craft/hobby supplies KZ)
- Batteries of all kinds - Automotive fluids, oil filters, used motor oil 8
- Paint and home repair products - Household cleaners and chemicals | m
- Fluorescent light tubes AttenthI“ g ; : Kathy Wall > '
DO NOT BRING THESE ITEMS: O  SCOTT CARLSON athy Wa Jill Strauss
- Business or medical waste - Containers larger than 5 gallons : crl me watCh O reaLestare 214-202-0925  214-718-1275
- Explosive or shock-sensitive materials - Common recyclables (aluminum, plastic, glass) ( ‘ ( 214 967 5077 o)
- Smoke detectors or other radioactive materials S
Cott Carlson Real Estate, Inc
Working together for a common goal: CRIME WATCH for e We don't just list houses...
providing a full line of products and services | & s We sell them!
to meet our clients’ mortgage needs. FOREST HILLS
OIE€ company. e il 6921 Tokalon So/d $970,000
Our company for just about everything. : 6252 Mercedes So1a $565,000
ONE choice. The choice is simple. Lakewood Mortgage. This is our Crime Watch number. 6938 Meadow Lake gg/[/ $558,900
Please call it weekly. There have ' 2;:2 I:',:Is:';,e j‘ZZ 2222’888
OICE very simple way to do business. been a number of break-ins which 6638 Lakeshore gﬂ/ﬁ’ $470,000
; 6851 Westlake 0/0 $450,000
are covered in the Updates 6219 La Vista Spld $365.000
Neighborhood Crime and Safety 5519 Morningside fcb/d $358,000
Mebgih Loty OB issues each week. 8523 Forest Hills So/d $320,000
6865 Lorna Lane So/d $319.900
and REMEMBER: 6641 Gaston Sp/d $300,000
b ol 8348 San Leandro %/d $295,000
ancy Scno Cl‘g— reuzot 8 ! 1409 Bella Vista v/0 $275,000
Forcot Hills Roctdint Porch Ilghts on front and back 8 Udilsiaa ol $058.000
Mhtegas Livii Officer every night. 6415 Velasco Spla 5245000
7110 Casa Loma Sp/d $233,000
- Keep doors, cars, gates locked. 2650 Lakeforest So/d 230,000
803 Monte Vista ga/z/ $219,000
. ; 6630 Sunnyland 0/¢ $208,000
(éeport to 911 anything unusual. Sk itutha So/d $180,000
: Optimum Price - Minimum Time [Kisa@aLLElY Spld $176,500
214.525.0307 Ken Direct |
: - Meet your neighbors. 6170 Ravendale Sold $172,000
214.320.3434 Nancy Direct 214-824-9985 6439 Vanderbilt Spra 171,000
214.363.3500 Office : 6955 Coronado Spld $170,500
« Stay alert. www.scottcarlson.com ;
- . 6044 Velasco So/d $119,900




Green Thumbs Up!

Forest Hills Garden Club meets the first Thursday of each month, alternating morning and evening. ( ,’
2003 Meetings: October 9, 7:00 PM, November 6, 10:00 AM, December 4, 7:00 PM.

The club projects include the maintenance of the triangle at Santa Clara and San Pedro. Each year there is a plant sale,
of which a portion of the proceeds goes to The Beautification of Forest Hills fund.

Plant your garden and cultivate new
friendships anytime! You don’t have to
be a horticulturist; you can be green
when it comes to plant knowledge!
Just a slight interest in gardening is
required. The club is a great place to
exchange ideas, information and
laughter. Please come and join in the
fun!

Congratulations Yard of the Month Homes!
July/August 2003 August/September 2003
Vincent and Wendy Drucker Richard and Kathleen Grandjean

1465 San Rafael Drive 8170 San Benito Way

For Blooming Details call: Judi Boyles, Membership 214-321-1648 or Barbara Michaels, Programs 214-327-3817.

childre etwork

We’re looking for a few good women!

Thanks to everyone for the great input for
the children’s network. We now have 71 fami-
lies signed up and more young families con-
tinue to move into our lovely neighborhood.
That means more children and more opportu-
nity for you and your children to meet new
families and potential playmates. Ifyou’dlike
to learn more, please call us with an address
and we’ll deliver the FHCN information to
them.

Fall Socials...We had tremendous success
with our last social project and we are con-
tinuing it through the fall. The children signed
up in the network are divided into groups of

six. Anyone can volunteer to host a small gathering at their home. It’s very
informal and meant to help the neighborhood kids get to know one an-
other. If you signed up and have not yet received a call this year, don’t
despair. We are at the mercy of very busy moms who are working hard to
coordinate the activities. Why not help us by volunteering to host one at
your home? It’s easy and the kids really have fun.

Lastly, we’re looking for a few good moms to step up and embrace this
job. Kathy Knutson and I have been working with the network for the past
two years. We have a wonderful data base and many new families eager to
meet others. Keep in mind, because so many children go to different schools,
the Children’s Workshop was originally designed to help Forest Hills kids
make new friends. Please call Neoma Twining @ (214) 320-0229 or Kathy

Knutson @ (214) 324-3195

San Benito is having a Ball!

by Neoma Twining

Last year we told you about special get-togethers that friends on San Benito created in our
neighborhood. The project is called Silver Ball. One night each month during the summer a silver
ball was placed in someone’s yard. This designated the “host” home for Silver Ball that month.
Drinks, food and just plain socializing is what took place. The 8100 block of San Benito is on record for
having several successful Silver Ball events. Rule #1 is keeping it simple - the fun just happens! The results?
The neighbors on this block really know each other and are there for each other when needed. Don’t miss out! Form
a Silver Ball event - it brings everyone closer and makes living in a big city seem much more friendly.

Scoop your pet’s poop!

Many neighborhoods are trying to keep the
environment cleaner by enforcing the “Scoop the
Poop” policy. There is nothing more frustrating than
romping through your lush Forest Hills lawn, only to
step right into smelly mess. Some of our neighbors are

carrying plastic bags and they pick up after their pets. We commend
them for having the decency to do so. We will be looking for some pet
bags to distribute in an effort to encourage pet owners to clean up after
their animals. It is considerate and it helps the environment.

And please, lease your pets! Dogs can get excited and cause mishaps
with children and other pets in our neighborhood. Thanks.

Neoma Twining

Pet Program Awareness Group

ROCK ‘N MOW, INC.
ILAWN CARE

MOW-EDGE-WEEDEAT '
LAWN AERATION
HEDGES/TREES TRIMMED

(972) 613-3333

Preserving

GASTON AVE.

beauty
one

tree

atatime.

*

Preservation TREE SERVICES, INC. m

Complete tree care and maintenance.

DRY CLEAN #m

SUPER CENTER

9371 Gariand Road
214-321-4455
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AT « State-Of-The-Art Equipment

*We Hand Scrub Collars
*We Hand Finish Shirts

FERGUSON

2145282266 817 5814502  www.preservationtree.com




OFFICERS
Interim President - Shannon Dalton - 214-327-3751
Vlce Pre5|dent Tim McCarth 214-327- 39 . tlm mccarthy@mccarthycompanies.com
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Secretary Karen Hetsrick

Treasurer - Bonnie Hutti - 214-367-8577 bonniehutti@sbcglobgl.net
ParliamentaWian-RutM14-321-2h176 , Ly

COMMITTEE CHAIRS g
Beautification -  Dean Nottestad 214-324-0094 no @flash.n

Peter Hajak 214-327-3864 phajek@prisoc.com
Communications - Dorinda Duncan Breeland 214-324-9058 dorindaduncan@sbcglobal.net
Crime Watch - Norton Rosenthal 214-761-4746
Service League - Danielle Rachel
Zoning/Thoroughfares - Shannon Dalton 214-327-3751 msdalton@swbell.net
Editor/Design - Dorinda Duncan Breeland
Newsletter Advertising - Mary Preussel 214-320-3434 dukenmary@aol.com
Arboretum Liaison - Cherryl Peterman 214-320-9416 peterman@winstonservices.com
Sanger School Liaison - Max Hardesty 214-324-4960

VOICE ALERT NUMBER:
214-967-5077

Email: foresthillsi@aol.com www.neighborhoodlink.com/dallas/fha

We welcome advertisers in the FHA Quarterly News letter! Please contact Mary Preussel at 214-
320-3434 for information. Our rates are for four issues.

Full Page $2,000.00
2/3 Page $ 1,500.00
1/2 Page $1,000.00
13Page $ 750.00
1/4 Page $ 500.00
1/8 Page $ 250.00

Forest Hills Neighborhood Association
8206 San Cristobal Drive
Dallas, TX 75218




